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Mr. Gerald Laurenco      OCD-SW-08-0109 
Friends Recycling, LLC 
2350 N. W. 27th Avenue 
Ocala, FL 34475 
 
 Marion County – SW 
 Friends Recycling, LLC – C&D Disposal & Recycling 
 Permit Application No. SO42-0019600-007 

Second Request for Additional Information 
 
Dear Mr. Laurenco: 
 
The normal schedule for Friends semi-annual groundwater monitoring is February and August.  
My January 18, 2008 e-mail, “RE: Friends Recycling OCD-SW-08-0040,” clearly stated the 
February event must be accomplished. (A copy of the e-mail is attached.) 
 
Friends is required to notify the Department at least 14 days prior to the sampling event.  I do not 
recall receiving notification of sampling being scheduled at the Friends facility.  Was the sampling 
event accomplished?  If not, why not and when will it be scheduled.  If yes, why was the 
Department not notified? 
 
Friends is required to notify the Department before any wells are abandoned or drilled.  Have you 
abandoned the wells MW-2, MW-2R, MW-3, or MW-4?  If yes, why was the Department not 
notified?  If no, when will the work be scheduled?   
 
Have the new wells been drilled?  If yes, when?  Was a professional geologist onsite throughout 
the drilling activity to log the boring?  If no, when will the activity be scheduled? 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at 407-893-3328. 
 
      Sincerely, 
       
       

__________________________ 
      F. Thomas Lubozynski, P.E. 
      Waste Program Administrator 
 
      Date:  March 7, 2008 
 
FTL/ftl/ew 
 
Attachment: January 18, 2008 e-mail, “RE: Friends Recycling OCD-SW-08-0040 
 
cc:  Juan C. Guerra, P.E., Guerra Development Corp. guerracorp@att.net  


